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Dear Friends and Partners:

This was an especially gratifying year for the CDC Foundation. Improving 
health for citizens around the world remained a clear priority for multitudes of 
organizations and individuals, despite a challenged economy. Contributions to 
the CDC Foundation to support the work of the Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention were at an all-time high. This remarkable level of investment 
reflects the enduring deep commitment to CDC’s mission and programs.

Among the new projects our generous partners helped the CDC Founda-
tion launch this year were an initiative to improve child maltreatment  
prevention programs, a program to assess policies related to childhood obesity, 
and a project to strengthen disease surveillance and response in Central Africa. 
Support for two other major multi-year programs continued: the Meta- 
Leadership Summit for Preparedness, which prepares leaders across sectors to 
collaborate in emergencies, and the Bloomberg Initiative to Reduce Tobacco 
Use, which monitors adult tobacco use and the impact of tobacco control 
measures in 14 countries.

Hundreds of individuals also joined forces with the CDC Foundation to 
support important public health projects, like the Bed Nets for Children  
campaign to protect children from malaria and the Emergency Preparedness 
and Response Fund, which provides CDC with immediate and flexible resources 
to purchase supplies and equipment during public health emergencies.

The year 2010 marks the CDC Foundation’s 15th anniversary. This will be 
a year-long observance of the Foundation’s journey from a start-up nonprofit 
to a strong CDC ally that brokers major public-private partnerships to advance 
CDC’s work at home and around the globe. We look forward to bringing you 
on a journey of these successes throughout the course of the year.

Thanks again to all of you who have contributed to these successes and 
helped make a world of difference for public health and CDC.  

Charles Stokes			   Phil Jacobs

President and CEO		  Chair, Board of Directors



•	 A $25 million grant to the CDC Foundation from the Bill & Melinda 	

Gates Foundation is supporting a CDC collaboration with the 

World Health Organization aimed at strengthening disease surveil-

lance and response in three countries in Central Africa. It is the 

largest single grant the CDC Foundation has received to date. 

•	 As part of the Bloomberg Initiative to Reduce Tobacco Use, 	

Bloomberg Philanthropies provided an additional $18 million to 

continue to support CDC’s work with the World Health Organiza-

tion and other health partners to implement Global Adult Tobacco 

Surveys, in 14 countries.

•	 The Robert Wood Johnson Foundation provided a $5 million gift 	

to the CDC Foundation’s Emergency Preparedness & Response 

Fund. Since April 2009 the fund has been used to help CDC respond 

to the H1N1 influenza pandemic. Funds were used to help CDC 

purchase Blackberrys for responders in the field and to boost 	

participation in flu-tracking studies. 

•	 Baxter Healthcare Corporation provided a grant of $1.53 million 

to support phase two of a study of blood inhibitors in hemophilia 

patients. The grant enabled CDC to expand its study of why some 

hemophilia patients do not respond to the drugs currently used to 

stop or prevent a bleeding episode.

•	 The CDC Foundation received a $1.52 million grant from Amgen 

for a three-year campaign to reduce infections among cancer pa-

tients. The campaign will provide resources and educational tools 

to help patients, families and healthcare providers better prevent 

and manage treatment-related infections.

Fiscal Year 2009 Highlights



amy robbins

amy robbins

“Sexual violence against girls is the problem that nobody wants to talk about.  
It’s not only an uncomfortable topic, but there’s also a lot of denial around the 
issue. No one wants to believe that sexual violence against 8-, 9- and 10-year-
old girls is going on in their own neighborhood, or in their country. Yet the truth 
is that worldwide as many as 150 million girls a year experience some form of 
sexual violence.

What can be done about it? You start by breaking through the denial with 
credible data and facts. You educate heads of households, faith leaders, school 
leaders and other community influencers. You work with governments to en-
force existing laws and write new ones. There is so much that needs to be done, 
and it requires a multi-level, multi-strategy approach. That’s where our partner-
ship with the CDC Foundation has been so beneficial.

The people at the CDC Foundation are experts at mobilizing change. They 
bring the right resources to the table – from CDC experts and global partners to 
funding and manpower on the ground. 

For years CDC has been instrumental 
in figuring things out when no one else 
could. Now, through the CDC Foundation, 
we’re able to tap into that wisdom.”

Amy Robbins is a CDC Foundation board 
member and the founder of The Nduna 
Foundation, which provides targeted 
interventions in the most critical hu-
manitarian situations. The Foundation is 
partnering with CDC, the CDC Founda-
tion, Clinton Global Initiative, UNICEF 
and others on an initiative to eradicate 
sexual violence against girls.

Shattering the Silence



* CDC employee or CDC employee at time of donation;   Contributor of five or more consecutive years

Anonymous (2)
Rhona Applebaum, Ph.D.
Dr. Stephen Blount*
Dr. Joanna Buffington, EIS ’90* and Dean Brook 
Mr. Gary M. Cohen
Dr. and Mrs. Walter R. Dowdle, EIS Hon. ’91 
Jim and Donna Down
Mr. Richard W. Edelman
Dr. Iwok Essien and Dr. Joyce Essien*
Mr. and Mrs.* Wayne D. Gantt  
Dr. Julie Louise Gerberding* and Mr. David Rose 
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Gimson* 
Dr. Mary Guinan, EIS ’74
Mr. Emin S. Gurbingol 
Dr. Stephen C. Hadler, EIS ’77 and  
	 Ms. Claudia A. Fedarko 
Jim Hagedorn
Dr. and Mrs. Ralph H. Henderson, EIS ’65
Mr. Thomas M. Holder
Michele J. Hooper and Lemuel Seabrook 
Dr. Donald Hopkins, EIS Hon. ’85 and  
	 Dr. Ernestine Hopkins   
Mr. Inzune Hwang*
Kathleen Irwin, EIS ’84 and  
	 Richard Steketee, EIS ’83 
Jack Jackson                                                                             	
Phil and Jenny Jacobs 

Mr. Bob Jeffrey
Mr. and Mrs. Warren Y. Jobe 
Ruth J. Katz, J.D., M.P.H.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Keegan       			 
Mr. Andrew Klepchick Jr.
Miss Margaret E. Mahoney 
Mr. Edwin Marger and Dr. Susan Hamel 
Ms. Linda Kay and Dr. John McGowan, EIS ’69           	
Mr. Charles H. “Pete” McTier
Mr. Michael Melneck* 
Dr. Bobby Milstein*
Mr. Douglas W. Nelson
Mr. Kent “Oz” Nelson and Ms. Ann Starr
John and Verla* Neslund 
Dr. Walter Orenstein, EIS ’74 and  
	 Dr. Diane Orenstein* 
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Ratcliffe
Ms. Hazel A.D. Sanger 
Dr. and Mrs. David Satcher
Mr. and Mrs.* Wayne B. Skousen                      
Dr. Evan Stein
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Stokes 
Ms. Chloe Knight Tonney and Mr. Rick Tonney 
Dr. Susan C. Trock, EIS ’87 
Richard and Marni Vliet 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Yellowlees 

The CDC Foundation board of directors created The Margaret Ellerbe Mahoney Society in 1998 to 

honor Miss Mahoney for her service to the board and her vital support of Foundation initiatives 

since its inception. Miss Mahoney continues to be a strong advocate for the Foundation. To honor 

her loyalty, The Margaret Ellerbe Mahoney Society recognizes leadership donors who have given 

$1,000 or more in gifts or in-kind services during the year.

The Margaret Ellerbe Mahoney Society

The CDC Foundation gratefully acknowledges the generous support of 
individuals, foundations, corporations, businesses and organizations. This 
support, totaling $69.5 million in the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2008 
and ending June 30, 2009, enables the CDC Foundation to help CDC do 
more, faster to fight threats to health and safety.
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joe boone

“Sub-Saharan Africa faces a major health crisis that’s larger and more daunt-
ing than any one particular disease: the shortage of healthcare workers there 
is quickly approaching 800,000. Filling this gap is an overwhelming challenge. 
However, aligning with the CDC Foundation enables more ground to be covered 
in solving this issue. 

For example, Battelle’s support of the Louise Martin, D.V.M., M.S., EIS ’85, 
Endowed Memorial Scholarship provides educational scholarships for impover-
ished girls in Kenya. The fund, managed by the CDC Foundation, enables these 
young women to gain higher education and increase their opportunities for a 
professional career.

The CDC Foundation is much more than a fund manager. They have a deep 
passion for and an understanding of the issues at hand. Committed to quality 
work, they want to ensure the money is spent wisely. The caliber and number of 
donors they have rallied and the educational success stories of this program to 
date are great testaments that the CDC Foundation is doing everything right.

Partnering with the CDC Founda-
tion has enabled Battelle to play a role in 
solving this massive need. The results are 
much greater than we could have ever 
achieved on our own.”

D. Joe Boone, Ph.D., is a senior marketing 
manager at Battelle Memorial Institute, 
the world’s largest nonprofit independent 
research and development organization. 
Battelle also is one of the nation’s leading 
charitable trusts focusing on societal and 
economic impact and actively supporting 
and promoting science and math education. 

An Education for 
Girls in Kenya



Phil S. Jacobs 
Partner, The Pendleton Consulting Group 
Atlanta, GA 
Chair

Marni Vliet 
President, Marni Vliet Strategy  
Past President and CEO, Kansas Health Foundation 
Wichita, KS  
Secretary

Andrew R. Klepchick Jr. 
Principal, Homrich & Berg, Inc. 
Atlanta, GA 
Treasurer 

Gary M. Cohen 
Executive Vice President, BD 
Franklin Lakes, NJ 

James W. Down* 
Retired Vice Chairman 
Mercer Management Consulting 
Winchester, MA

Colleen Goggins 
Worldwide Chairman, Consumer and  
Personal Care Group, Johnson & Johnson 
New Brunswick, NJ

James Hagedorn 
CEO and Chairman of the Board, 
The Scotts Miracle-Gro Company 
Marysville, OH

Donald R. Hopkins, M.D., M.P.H., EIS Hon. ’85 
Vice President, Health Programs, The Carter Center 
Atlanta, GA

Bob Jeffrey 
Chairman and CEO, JWT 
New York, NY

Charles H. “Pete” McTier 
Trustee, Robert W. Woodruff Foundation, Joseph B. 
Whitehead Foundation and Lettie Pate Evans Foundation 
Atlanta, GA

Douglas W. Nelson 
President and CEO, The Annie E. Casey Foundation 
Baltimore, MD

David Ratcliffe 
Chairman, President and CEO, Southern Company  
Atlanta, GA

Amy Robbins 
Founder, The Nduna Foundation 
New York, NY

David Satcher, M.D., Ph.D. 
Director, Center of Excellence Health Disparities, 
Poussaint-Satcher-Cosby Chair in Mental Health 
Morehouse School of Medicine 
Atlanta, GA 

Robert A. Yellowlees 
Retired Chairman and CEO , Global Payments Inc.  
and NDCHealth 
Atlanta, GA

Honorary board members who have  
previously completed full terms

J. Veronica Biggins 
Partner, Hodge Partners 
Atlanta, GA

Bill Cosby, Ed.D. 
Entertainer and Philanthropist 
New York, NY

Richard W. Edelman 
President and CEO, Edelman  
New York, NY

T. Marshall Hahn Jr., Ph.D. 
Retired Chairman and CEO, Georgia-Pacific Corporation 
Atlanta, GA

George E. Hardy Jr., M.D., M.P.H., EIS ’66 
Retired Executive Director, The Association of State and 
Territorial Health Officials 
Washington, D.C.

Michele J. Hooper 
Managing Partner and Founder, The Directors’ Council 
Chicago, IL

Ruth J. Katz, J.D., M.P.H. 
Chief Public Health Counsel 
Committee on Energy and Commerce 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C.

Julius Krevans, M.D., M.P.H. 
Chancellor Emeritus, University of California at  
San Francisco Medical Center School of Medicine 
Bar Harbor, ME

Margaret E. Mahoney 
Former President, MEM Associates, Inc. 
New York, NY

Bernard Marcus 
Chairman, The Marcus Foundation 
Co-founder and Director Emeritus, The Home Depot 
Atlanta, GA

Kent  C. “Oz” Nelson 
Retired Chair and CEO, United Parcel Service, Inc. 
Atlanta, GA

*Regretfully James Down was not included in the print 

  version of the Fiscal Year 2009 Donor Report.

CDC Foundation Board of Directors



“We were thrilled that the CDC Foundation asked us to assist CDC on a 
campaign to reduce infections in cancer patients. It’s a perfect opportunity for 
two organizations with similar expertise to join forces and leverage each other’s 
strengths for the benefit of patients.

 At Amgen, we are focused on science and communicating that science to 
medical practitioners. CDC has expertise in translating science for the public in 
a way that is easy to understand, yet extremely credible. We’re bringing these 
capabilities together to develop tools and resources to help healthcare providers, 
cancer patients and families better understand and reduce the risk of infection 
that often accompanies aggressive chemotherapy. Studies show that 10 percent 
of cancer patients undergoing treatment end up hospitalized due to infection – 
and every two hours a patient dies from this complication.

The great thing about this type of program is that it opens new doors for a 
company like ours. CDC has relationships outside of the medical community that 
will enable us to get these health messages out to the community more quickly. 
And quite simply, they do exceptional 
work, so we’re proud to be affiliated  
with them.”

Dr. Lyndah Dreiling is executive director 
of oncology for Amgen, a biotechnology 
company that develops medicines to help 
fight cancer, kidney disease, rheumatoid 
arthritis and other serious illnesses. 

Lyndah Dreiling

When Simple Messages 
Can Save Lives



Organizations

Accreditation Association for Ambulatory  
Health Care

Ambulatory Surgery Center Association
Ambulatory Surgery Foundation
American Association of Nurse Anesthetists
American Cancer Society
Amgen Inc.
Analytic Services Inc.
The Annie E. Casey Foundation
Arch Chemicals, Inc.
Association for Professionals in  

Infection Control and Epidemiology, Inc.
Battelle
Baxter International Inc.
BD
The Berkeley Carroll School
Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation
Bloomberg Philanthropies
Booz Allen Hamilton Inc.
Bühler Group
Cape Henry Collegiate School
Center for Outcomes Research and Education
Children for Children 
The Coca-Cola Company			 
Communities Foundation of Texas
Consumer Health Foundation
Covidien
Cubist Pharmaceuticals, Inc.
Davick Associates, LLC
Dell 
Doris Duke Charitable Foundation
Elsevier
Emory University
The Evanosky Foundation
Family Violence Prevention Fund
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Fiver Children’s Foundation
Foundation for Innovative New Diagnostics
Genzyme Corporation
Georgia Research Alliance
Gilead Sciences, Inc.
GSMD Brownie Troop 28, Michigan
GSMD Brownie Troop 3860, Michigan
GSMD Daisy Troop 3732, Michigan
Girl Scout Troop 1063
Girl Scouts Heart of Central California #1831
Global Alliance for Improved Nutrition 

GoodSearch
H & H Consulting Partners, LLC
Hallmark Health System 
Health Care Foundation of Greater Kansas City
Health Metrics Network
Health Research, Inc.
Healthcare Georgia Foundation
Hexagon Nutrition Pvt. Ltd.
Holder Construction Company
Horne Family Foundation
Hospira, Inc.
Industrial Metal Powders 
International Association of Operative Millers 
International Trachoma Initiative
The Jack and Beulah Bresler Tzedakah Fund, Inc.
The James W. Down Company, Inc.
Jean and Julius Tahija Family Foundation
Josiah Macy, Jr. Foundation
Jupitor Corporation U.S.A.
JustGive.org
JWT
Kingdom of Saudi Arabia Ministry of Health
KPMG International
Law Offices of Edwin Marger, LLC
Lipsey Mountain Spring Water
Mallinckrodt Group Inc.
The Meadows Foundation, Inc.
Merck & Co., Inc.
The Merck Company Foundation
Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments
Micronutrient Initiative
Microsoft Corporation
National Association of Corporate Directors
Navkar bio-chem
Nebraska Medical Association
Network for Good
Nevada State Medical Association
New & Improved, LLC
Norman Regional Health System
Oxford Presbyterian Church
Pfizer Inc
The Procter & Gamble Company
Pro Kids Day Care & Learning Center, Inc.
Providence Health & Services
PS 6, West Farms School
Robert Wood Johnson Foundation
Roche

Fiscal Year 2009 Report to Contributors



RockTenn
Saint Mark’s Episcopal Church
Solvay Pharmaceuticals, Inc.
Spondylitis Association of America
SunTrust One Pledge Campaign
T-Mobile USA, Inc.
Trellis Bioscience, Inc.
UNICEF
Vertex Pharmaceuticals Incorporated
Vestergaard Frandsen SA
Voxiva
Walmart
Washington Square Health Foundation, Inc.
Yum! Brands, Inc.

Fiscal Year 2009 Report to Contributors

Annual Alliance
The Annual Alliance campaign provides corporations an opportunity to demonstrate their 
commitment to CDC’s public health priorities. The campaign not only provides vital financial 
support, but it also generates opportunities for business leaders to actively engage with CDC 
leaders to discuss mutual public health interests.

Platinum Level ($25,000)
The Coca-Cola Company

Gold Level ($10,000)
Booz Allen Hamilton Inc.
Merck Vaccines and Infectious Diseases

Silver Level ($5,000)
RockTenn

Bronze Level ($2,500)
Holder Construction Company 
Jupitor Corporation U.S.A.

Meta-Leadership Summit for Preparedness Sponsors
The following organizations provided financial or in-kind support for the  
Meta-Leadership Summit for Preparedness in Fiscal Year 2009.

BD
Communities Foundation of Texas	
The Meadows Foundation, Inc.	
Robert Wood Johnson Foundation
Roche 
Washington Square Health Foundation, Inc.

Charter Members
Battelle 
CDC Federal Credit Union
The Coca-Cola Company 
Crawford Communications
Emergent BioSolutions
Greenberg Traurig, LLP
Holder Construction Company
The Horne Family Foundation, Inc.
IMS Consulting Group
The Inman Foundation
Johnson & Johnson Pediatric Institute LLC
N2 Qualitative Marketing Research
Roche
Rock-Tenn Company



With Gratitude!
Your contribution enables the CDC Foundation to help CDC fight 
threats to health and safety in communities around the world. 
Tax-deductible contributions are used to support the areas of 
greatest need in our work on behalf of CDC or may be designated 
for specific purposes. For more information about gift opportuni-
ties please contact the Advancement Department at (404) 653-0790 
or (888) 880-4CDC or visit our website, www.cdcfoundation.org. 
Thank you for your continued support.

Find Our Full Report Online

In an effort to be more environmentally mindful, we have condensed this year’s 

printed annual report. The full report of contributors is on our website:  

www.cdcfoundation.org/annualreport
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